
I am a retired 69 year old mother, grandmother and resident of southern Oregon.  
I have examined the vaccine issue thoroughly over the last 15 years and am quite familiar with the research and 

arguments regarding their safety and efficacy. As such, I have not been an advocate of the government’s 

recommended immunization schedule and I most certainly do not agree with the revocation of personal and religious 

exceptions.  

 
I have read the full text of HB3063 and do not believe it supports or protects the public health but is, in fact, 

egregious governmental overreach in violation of our Constitutional rights (specifically, the 13th and 14th 

amendments). As such, I oppose passage of HB3063. 

 
As our elected representatives, it is your responsibility to give the exact same [legal] consideration to parents who 

choose to protect their babies that you have given women who might choose to abort them.  
There can be no double standard.  

 
The idea that unvaccinated adults and children pose a health risk to those who chose vaccination is false and 

misleading propaganda. 

 
LOGIC 101: 
1.) Vaccinated children and adults should have nothing to fear from the unvaccinated if the vaccines actually work. 
2.) If vaccines cannot protect people who have been vaccinated from risk of infection, then clearly the vaccines do 

not work. 
3.) Therefore, if vaccines do not work, why are we being forced to get them? 

 
I know many people have submitted a multitude of stories and records documenting the staggering number of 

vaccine related injuries which have damaged and crippled babies, children and young persons around the world. I 

am acutely aware of the fallacy of "herd immunity."  

 
What I cannot understand is how mountains of evidence refuting the safety and efficacy of vaccines was not taken 

seriously prior to the writing of this bill, this reeks of collusion with special interests connectioned to the vaccine 

industry.  

 
We, the people of Oregon, are sick and tired of our elected representatives deciding what is best for us from behind 

closed doors; we are tired of surprises. 
Where were the announcements, the public notifications that such legislation was being considered?  
Where were our invitations to come to the table and give testimony when you were still in chambers thinking all this 

up, laying it out?  

 
Enforced immunization is not only unconstitutional, it is a serious mistake putting thousands of human beings 

(whose best interests you took an oath to represent) at risk of illness, permanent injury/disability and in some cases, 

death.  
We will not stand idly by while you make laws which threaten the well being of ourselves and our loved ones. 

 
I insist you reconsider our informed opposition and give us due respect.  
Do not pass HB3063. 

 
Francine Lowenberg 
Rightful Stakeholder; Resident of Talent, Oregon 

 


